
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

As always, I want to say thank you for your continual prayers and support of 
our family and ministry here in Butte, MT.  April and May have been very busy for 
our family, which is partly why I did not send out an April letter to everyone. 

On April 12th, we received a phone call from my wife’s family back in NC and 
found out that her dad suddenly passed away after coming in from mowing the yard.  
We quickly decided to get back to the family as soon as possible.  That was Friday, and 
on Saturday afternoon, we were back in NC with the family.  Thank you to our sending 
church (Lighthouse Baptist Church of Welcome, NC) for the financial support in 
covering our expenses to get us there.  Our home church is an amazing blessing to our 
family, and we love them dearly.  Her dad’s pastor conducted a very good gospel-
based service for him, and we were able to spend a few days with the family before 
coming back to Montana.  This is the second trip to NC this year, both unexpectedly 
due to a death in the family.  I also want to thank others who offered to help us 
financially during this time and others who were praying for us. 

As for Grace Baptist Church, we are continuing to see spiritual growth in the 
church.  I have started a series on the book of Revelation in our afternoon service 
which has brought some of our morning group to the afternoon as well.  We are also 
excited about three prospective members.  We are looking forward to a few events 
over the summer and having Mt. Zion Baptist Church of Brogue, PA come out to help 
us with a VBS the first week of August.  We also have a few other individuals who may 
come out to help as well, from different churches at different times. 

We have a few continuing prayer requests that we would ask you to 
remember for us: 

1) For the souls of the people of Butte, MT 
2) For the members of Grace Baptist Church to continue to grow in the Lord. 
3) For visitors to the church that will continue to come with our small group. 
4) For a family with children to move out and help in the ministry. 
5) For the follow-up of those who professed faith during our banquet. 

 
Thank you all and I pray God’s blessings on each of you for your faithful 

prayers and support of our ministry and family here in Butte! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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